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Calendar

October 11 Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting
Yellow/Orange Challenge
7:30 p.m.
Samarkand Meeting Room
2550 Treasure Dr., Santa Barbara

November 8 Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting
Hoffman Challenge 1995
7:30 p.m.
Samarkand Meeting Room
2550 Treasure Dr., Santa Barbara

December 13 Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting
Holiday Celebration
7:30 p.m.
Samarkand Meeting Room
2550 Treasure Dr., Santa Barbara

January 10 Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting
Alex Anderson
7:30 p.m.
Samarkand Meeting Room
2550 Treasure Dr., Santa Barbara

As of this writing, 14 members were asked if
they would be president for the 1996 term.
Thirteen respectfully declined. One was not
able to be contacted.

A choice needs to be made - To be a
GUILD or NOT to be a Guild in 1996?

If you stili want a quilt guild in this area,
some members must volunteer for the
following nominated positions:

-President
•Vice President
-Recording Secretary
-Treasurer

-Parlirnentarian

The voting will take place in November and
the officers installed in December. If we
don't have these positions filled, the Guild
will be dissoved by December 31, 1995!



x X Program & Workshop News X X

o October 11. Yellow/Orange Challenge

o November 8. 1995 Hoffmann Challenge Exhibit
Last years Hoffman Challenge had nearly 600
entries in one of three categories - quilts, clothing
and dolls. Our Guild will be one of the first to see
the new, 1995 exhibit. We are very lucky to be able
to see this unique traveling show, and we will be
able to see it early in the season. Join us and enjoy
this fun evening.

o December 13. Holiday Celebration
Installation of officers and reception.

sr:~~.....

o January 10. Alex Anderson.
Our speaker will be Alex Anderson of Livermore,
CA, on her way to Crossroads in Ontario, and
Asilomar workshops. Stay tuned, her topic is yet to
be announced.

Contact Anne Braddock, 687-4228 to register for
workshops. Class space is limited, so sign up early.

Workshop location is Goleta Community Center,
Rooms 1 & 2. 9:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. Please arrive
early to set up. Contact Anne Braddock, 687-4228
to enroll. Sign-ups for July workshop begin at May
meeting.

It's a SURPRISE! for Judy. We want to do something special for our president when she
leaves office next year. Instead of a traditional memory quilt, an elf whispered that Judy
would love handmade Christmas ornaments. So now that the Challenge deadline is over,
start your first Christmas project by making a special ornament for Judy. Just remember
the following:

1.
2.
3.
4.

Not larger than 4-5 inches big or around.
Make sure to add a hanging hook or loop.
Bring gift wrapped with your name attached.
Bring to the December meeting where Jan Inouye will have a special basket
available. If you can't attend this meeting, have a friend bring it for you
OR contact Jan, 962-3498, in advance.

*Suggestions for an ornament: Rubber stamped mini blocks, Cross-
Stitch Christmas design, check out the books from guild library.
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News-in-Brief

Community Project - Quilts donated for our annual
community project will be collected at the November
meeting. Hospice, which provides a home for cancer and
terminally ill patients, will receive the quilts at our
December meeting. Identification tags are available
tonight and throughout the month from coordinator
Claire Hemke. Please call her at 569-9442 if you have
any questions.

Far Corners -
It has come to our attention, and mailboxes, lately,

that we have several members far away and wishing to
stay intouch. Here's news of them.

Portland is the new home of Darlene Skog, who
says there are several large quilting organizations in the
area. She's excited to be in two shows this Fall, the
Pennsylvania National Quilt Extravaganza II, and the
Pacific International Quilt Festival IV.

Norah McMeeking writes that her schedule is very
busy. She's contacted other teachers who might want
to come to the US to teach. She's also teaching, and
met up with our own Sharon Doyle at "The Great
British Quilt Festival". She misses us, and would love to
hear news from home; her address is 3 Bulstrode
Gardens, Cambridge, CB3 0EN, England, phone
01223-324858.

Before moving to Washington in 1993, Julie
Johnston was an active guild member, quilt designer of
the outstanding patriotic quilt commemorating the Gulf
War that was selected for a traveling exhibit, business
co-partner of Thoroughly Modern Mini rubber stamp
blocks with Phyllis Peterson and Sharon Doyle and
member of On-Line Quilters, the first computer
Internet quilting bee. She has recently become
seriously ill and unable to take phone calls. Please
send your words of encouragement and concern to
Mrs. Russell (lulie) Johnston, P.o. Box 1378, Kingston,
WA 98346.

Coastlines

California Heritage Quilt Project -
Two names were suggested to the CHQ Project, but

there is no way of contacting them. Addresses or phone
numbers are needed for Esther Flores and Mary Mortar.
Contact Linda Karppinen or Judy Gorrindo if you have
this information.

The Santa Barbara "chapter" of the project will be
researched here November 1 & 2! Help is needed to
successfully record the stories of quilters in our area.
The SCCQG Fall 95 Newsletter includes a letter from
Sharon Peters of the CHQP. She writes that "CHQP's
immediate goal for the next three years is to collect
oral interviews and preserve them in archival storage
for posterity. We are continually investigating how to
best put this information into tomorrow's technology
and keep it affordable. If you are a computer whiz kid
and can guide us, we need your advise. How can we
affordably put the stories and pictures onto CDRom?" If
you'd like to help on this exciting project, call Linda
Karppinen at 563-0817.

Touchy/Feely - School's back in session and now's
the time to have school children get "up-close &
personal" with quilts. Our Touchy/Feely quilt was made
specifically for children in mind during the Natural
Impressions exhibit and is still available to guild
members who plan to do a special presentation in a
classroom. Children and teachers love to see quilts. Just
an informal collection of your quilts and some of your
friend's quilts along with the Touchy/Feely will bring
about many happy faces. And when you talk about quilts
in your child's classroom, you are guaranteed to be the
envy of all the other classes in your school. So don't miss
this opportunity to educate the next generation on .our
great heritage of quilting. Contact Betty Libbert for
scheduling, 687-5128.
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Accountant Sought - As the Guild moves into it's
new role as a non-profit corporation, we may need an
accountant to review our finances and taxes. If you, or
your spouse, is an accountant and would be able to help
the Guild out in this capacity, please contact Judy at
682-2964.

6V' Still Looking for Storage 6V'

Your Guild has need of storage space - clean, dry,
secure, pest-free, and accessible. As we have grown,
we have acquired records, memorabilia, and
possessions that need a permanent home. Do you
have a large closet, garage, room that meets our
requirements? Contact Judy at 6824>592.

Wanted - the following names are found to be in
negligence for not picking up their guild roster. (It's
October, ladies!) Failure to do so, renounces-your right to
know everything there is to know about the best guild in
the South Coast, plus identification of all the best quilters
in town. The rosters with no claim can be picked up
(without jail term, court date, penalty fee or jury duty) at
the tables at the entrance at every meeting.

Phyllis Anderson
Carla Amussen
Barbara Davis
Esther Glover
Aurora Gonzalez
Mimi Greenberg
Elizabeth Hensgen
Sue Herbig
Lucille Honda
Penelope Kapousouz
Linda McClure

Violet Menoher
Nancy Miller
Olive Moreno
Annemarie Nuernberg
Joy Pickell
lo Schumacher
Terrence Short
Ruth Smith-Kyes
Sharon Tangel
Marsha Williams
Elsie Zungri

10/1
10/5
10/6
10/7
10/8
10/15
10/16
10/25
10/25
10/25
10/26
10/26
10/27

Reminder - If you bring a guest to a guild meeting,
please stop at the desk and make the $5.00 guest
donation.

Take a Chance - Your opportunity to help the Guild
and raise money for guest speakers and programs comes
each year with "Opportunity Quilt" tickets. Membership
alone does not provide all the funds for our speakers and
events. Please do your part and raise donations for a
chance to win our beautiful quilt.

.• September Refreshments -
thank you to:

Nancy Bauerle
Peg Gard
Jean MacMillan
Harriet Berk &
Madelyn Rowlands brought delicious cookies!
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October Birthdays

Joy Pickell
Rose Norris
Linda McClure
Patricia Shewczyk
Bonnie Barber
Roberta Goldenbee
Sharon Doyle
loann Conklin
Diane Eardley
Evelyn Gorrindo
Nola Ferguson
Maggie Godwin
Suzy Carter
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Maple Leaf
10 112" Unfinished

Since Nature doesn't provide us with lovely Autumn leaves to see in Southern California, let's make our own!
Make the leaf and stem in a print fabric in the colors of Fall- reds, oranges, golds, etc. The stem can bein the
same or a different fabric. Use a solid color for the background around leaf in colors of the sky - from dawn to
midnight.

For the leaf -
Cut 3 - 3 3/4" squares of the print or 3 of A
Cut 2 - 4 1/8" squares of print, cut in half diagonally

or 4 ofB
Cut 1- 1 114"x 4" strip for stem or 1 ofC

For the background -
Cut 2 - 3-3/4'~ squares of solid color or 2 of A
Cut 2 - 4 1/8" squares of solid color, cut in half

diagonally or 4 of B

1/4" seam allowance included in cutting size given.
Hand or machine applique stem to one solid
square before sewing pieces together. A
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Bring finished block to November meeting. Questions? Call Vema Smith 969-003S



Coastlines
P.O. Box 6341
Santa Barbara, CA 93160

Market Place
eMachine Quilting by Joy Pickell - PO Box 1435,

Morro Bay, CA 93443-1435. (805) 772-5505. We quilt
bedspreads, quilts, or plain fabric. For free brochure
send long, SASEto above address.

Cla.sified Ad. mull be reteted to sewing. One free ar! for members per year. 2nd
month and thereafter - $5.00 per month.
Ads 3 or so lines and phone number. Make checks payable to Co.II.1 Quilters, PO
Bo. 6341, Santa Barb.ra, CA 93160 AUn: Cla.sified AdL

Coastlines is published monthly by the Coastal
Quitters Guild Inc. of Santa Barbara and Goleta,
California, an educational and charitable
organization whose specific purpose is to exchange
ideas about quilting, learn new techniques, and
improve quilting skills. It is also our aim to inform
the community about the history and preservation of
quilts.

Editor: Kristin One
President: Judy Gorrindo

Coastal Quilters Guild Inc. of Santa Barbara & Goleta
P.o. Box 6341
Santa Barbara, CA 93160
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Historian Bauer1e
5344 Berke ley Road
Santa Barbara, CA 931
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~,,~WELCOM'HGTEA
---- _._-- -------- ----------- -. --_. _. ------]

Youare cordially Invit~tI !
to a welcoming tea

to honor our new members
on WednesdaVn Oct.J.1,199.S

at S;iC o6c'oclr pm"
on the patio

of the Mountain Room
at Samarlfand

Please R5.lIP.
by Oct.8,l99S

Unda Estrada 964-39Zl
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